
 
 

HUNTINGDONSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 

 
MINUTES of the meeting of the LICENSING COMMITTEE held in the CIVIC 
SUITE 0.1A, PATHFINDER HOUSE, ST MARY'S STREET, HUNTINGDON 
PE29 3TN on Wednesday, 17 October 2018 
 
PRESENT:  Councillor S J Criswell – Chairman. 
 

Councillors B S Banks, J R Clarke, S J Corney, 
Mrs A Dickinson, Mrs P A Jordan and L W McGuire. 
 

APOLOGIES: Apologies for absence from the meeting were submitted on 
behalf of Councillors Ms A Diaz, Mrs S A Giles and 
D J Mead. 

 
 

7 MINUTES  
 
The Minutes of the meeting held on 20th June 2018 were approved as a correct 
record and signed by the Chairman. 
 

8 MEMBERS INTERESTS  
 
No declarations were received. 
 

9 GAMBLING ACT 2005 - STATEMENT OF PRINCIPLES 2019  
 
Pursuant to Minute No. 6 of their last meeting, consideration was given to a 
report by the Head of Community (a copy of which is appended in the Minute 
Book) to which was attached a revised draft Statement of Principles under the 
Gambling Act 2005. The Statement outlines the principles which the Council 
proposes to apply when exercising its functions under the Act. The Council is 
required to undertake a review of its Statement every three years, with the last 
review having taken place in 2015/16. 
 
The draft Statement had been approved for public consultation by the Licensing 
Committee at its meeting on 20th June 2018. Consultation had taken place over 
a 10 week period between 29th June and 31st August 2018 and two responses 
had been received which had resulted in an amendment to section 16.14, 
relating to door supervisors. There had been no changes in legislation which 
warranted changes to the Statement. 
 
Having been advised that the current Statement was scheduled to expire on 31st 
January 2019 and that the Council was required to adopt and publish a new 
Statement in advance of that date or it would be unable to fulfil its licensing 
duties, it was 
 
RESOLVED 
 

that the Council be recommended to approve the Statement of Principles 
2019 as set out in Appendix 1 of the report now submitted. 



 

 
10 LICENSING SUB COMMITTEES  

 
With the aid of a report by the Elections and Democratic Services Manager (a 
copy of which is appended in the Minute Book) the Committee noted the details 
of three meetings of the Licensing Sub-Committee which had taken place since 
their last meeting. 
 

 
Chairman 

 
 


